COUNCIL BLUFFS POLICE DEPARTMENT

Timothy J. Carmody Chief of Police 1 Ezra Jackson Way Council Bluffs, IA 51503 Office Phone: (712) 328-4701 Fax: (712) 328-4964

tjcarmody@councilbluffs-ia.gov



November 18, 2019

Allen W. Batschelet Major General, U.S. Army (Ret.) President & CEO First Responders Foundation 2800 South 110th Court Omaha, NE 68144

Dear Mr. Batschelet,

On behalf of our department, please accept this letter of support to the First Responders Foundation. We are honored to collaborate with and fully support the important works of the First Responders Foundation in Council Bluffs, Iowa. Your long and passionate history of dedicated service to first responders in the Omaha Metro has provided priceless opportunities for individual officers, firefighters and paramedics in so many ways. Your work to promote the mental wellness, physical health and readiness, and spiritual wellness has built resiliency and worked to reduce the devastating stressors our staff faces on a daily basis. Additionally, your support has allowed first responders to acquire critical equipment that enhances our individual capabilities, provides additional life-safety, and expanded services to our communities. In the end, your support and good will has the potential to save lives – lives of first responders and for those they tirelessly serve. Please accept this letter as a small token of appreciation for all that you do every single day.

T - O T

Sincerely,

Chief Timothy J. Carmody